
Oregon Essential Workforce Health Care Fund
SUMMARY OF MATERIAL MODIFICATIONS

The Board of Trustees of the Oregon Essential Workforce Health Care Fund (“Fund”) 
has adopted the following change to the Oregon Essential Workforce Health Care Fund 
Summary Plan Description (“SPD”). Please review this document and keep it with your 
SPD. 

Effective April 23, 2024, the first paragraph of the “Eligible Dependents” subsection 
under “Continuation of Eligibility” on page 6 of the SPD is revised to read as follows:  

Eligible Dependents

Dependents must be enrolled with the Fund Office before their benefits can begin. 
Dependent documentation is required, as described below. Please provide the 
documents with your request to enroll your Dependent. If the required documentation 
for your Dependents is not provided to the Trust within 90 days of your Dependent’s 
enrollment, your Dependent’s coverage will be terminated to the end of the current 
month, and you may be responsible for any claims paid by the Trust on your Dependent’s 
behalf. If you submit the required documentation to the Trust within 30 days after 
your Dependent’s coverage has been terminated, your Dependent will be re-enrolled 
retroactive up to 60 days from the date the Trust received the required documentation.    


